ASTHMA AND PHYSICAL EDUCATION CLASS (PE)

For many children, exercise is a common trigger of their asthma.  All children need to exercise, even those with asthma.  Sometimes PE at school is the only regular exercise children will receive.  PE is an important part of school, and your child should be able to do well and enjoy PE.  You should inform the child’s classroom teacher as well as the PE teacher about your child’s asthma.  Give the PE teacher a copy of the child’s asthma action plan.

If your child needs to take albuterol prior to exercise, the teacher can let the child go to the nurse’s office 15 minutes prior to exercise.  Older kids can carry their albuterol inhaler with them or keep it in their locker and take their inhaler by themselves.  A warm up period before exercising and a cool down period afterwards helps decrease asthma symptoms.  If your child still has exercise problems despite using albuterol before exercise, you should talk to your clinician about starting or adjusting daily controller medicines.

All children should participate in PE to the best of their abilities. As your child’s asthma becomes better controlled, they should be able to participate more.  With their asthma well controlled, children with asthma should be able to do the same PE as children without asthma.  Children with asthma should be able to join sports teams at school, or in after school programs. 

Even if your child’s asthma is well controlled, there will be times when their asthma interferes with their exercise.  If your child is having asthma symptoms, he/she should not be forced to exercise as this may trigger an attack.  Sometimes PE teachers are not well educated about asthma.  They sometimes may have misconceptions about asthma and exercise.  It is not true that a child can “tough out” an asthma attack by continuing to exercise and not resting.  It is not true that the asthma is “all in your head”.  Your child should never be punished, kicked off a team or have their grade lowered for not exercising because of an asthma attack.  If you feel that your child is being punished for asthma, you should talk to the PE teacher or to the principal.

In the same way, children should not be allowed to use their asthma as an excuse to not participate in PE.  Some children may not like PE in general or may not want to participate on a particular day.  Some children have claimed that they are having asthma attacks as a way of getting out of PE.  You should ask the PE teacher to let you know if he/she thinks your child is using their asthma as an excuse when they really are not having a problem. 

With cooperation between teachers/schools and families and your health care team, your child can exercise to their full potential.  Many Olympic and professional athletes have asthma.  A few examples are: Jackie Joyner-Kersee, Amy Van Dyken, Tom Dolan, Donnell Bennett, and Jim Ryun.
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